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November 21, 2023 

Bluffton Highway Corridor Architectural Review Board 

C/O Katie Peterson, AICP 

Senior Planner, Town of Bluffton 

20 Bridge Street 

Bluffton, SC 29910 

 

Project:  Compass Commons at New Riverside Village – Buildings A & B 

Thank you for considering our planned restaurant buildings proposed at 395 East Parkside 
Commons at the New Riverside Village.  This project has 266 feet of frontage on May River 
Road and therefore we are submitting it for the Bluffton Highway Corridor Architectural 
Review.  The proposed development is located within the approved New Riverside Conceptual 
Masterplan and you will find the project is in compliance with the criteria in Article 3 of the 
Unified Development Ordinance.    

DESIGN NARRATIVE 

  

This project proposes two restaurant buildings on the site, each totaling around 2,000 sf in 
footprint with small mechanical penthouses in the attic.  We have provided a second-floor 
breezeway and stair between the two buildings to allow the mechanical equipment to be easily 
maintained and replaced when needed.  This breezeway element also frames the access corridor 
from the rear parking lot to accentuate this important access point and make it feel more 
substantial to the patrons.   

 

The design also features a large outdoor fireplace that anchors the outdoor dining area (875 SF) 
that will serve both restaurant buildings.  You will find that our proposed design includes 
generous overhangs, brackets, exposed rafter tails, and shed roof elements that are found 
throughout Bluffton’s architectural vernacular style.  We have also incorporated site elements 
such as solar lighting, pervious parking spaces, extensive landscaping coordinated with the 
architecture of the building, and carefully considered hardscape elements that make the buildings 
very sensitive to the site and their important location in Bluffton.     

 

Thank you for considering our design for a Certificate of Appropriateness.  We are happy to 
answer any questions you may have.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Steven G. Stowers, AIA, LEED AP 
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